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January 11, 2024 

Margrethe Berge        Via electronic mail 
Oxy USA, Inc. 
5 Greenway Plaza, Suite 110 
Houston, TX 77046 
 

Electronic mail: Margrethe_Berge@oxy.com 

RE: Resolution of AQB Case File # OXY-31910-1901 

Dear Ms. Berge: 
 
In accordance with Paragraph 24 of the Settlement Agreement and Stipulated Final Compliance Order 
(SASFCO) entered into by and between the New Mexico Environment Department and Oxy USA, Inc, the 
following requirements for termination of the SASFCO have been accomplished:  

 
1. With the receipt of the check #0100070184 dated January 10, 2024, for the amount of 

$1,200,000.00, the civil penalty has been paid in full. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in resolving this matter; no further action is required.  If you have any 
questions or comments on this or any other issue, please feel free to contact me at (505) 629-6688. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Cember Hardison 
Enforcement Specialist 
Air Quality Bureau 
 

Cc: Teresa McDill, Enforcement Manager   
Chris Vigil, Assistant General Counsel, NMED 
Elizabeth Kuehn, Air Quality Bureau Chief 

 

 

 

 

 

  


